
CENTRAL HUDSON GAS & ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
284 SOUTH AVENUE 

POUGHKEEPSIE, NEW YORK 12601 
 

 
         October 25, 2012 
 
 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
 

Housekeeping Filing to Remove Reference to Standby Sales Service 
 

 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
  Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or the “Company”) hereby 
submits the proposed tariff amendments listed below to become effective February 1, 2013. 
 

P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas 
 

2nd Revised Leaf No. 2 
9th Revised Leaf No. 3 
5th Revised Leaf No.4 

9th Revised Leaf No. 69 
4th Revised Leaf No. 97 
1st Revised Leaf No. 98 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 99 

1st Revised Leaf No. 99.1 
4th Revised Leaf No. 100 
1st Revised Leaf No. 101 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 102 

1st Revised Leaf No. 102.1 
4th Revised Leaf No. 170 

 
4th Revised Leaf No. 170.1 
8th Revised Leaf No. 171 
8th Revised Leaf No. 172 

2nd Revised Leaf No. 172.1 
4th Revised Leaf No. 173 

3rd Revised Leaf No. 173.1 
4th Revised Leaf No. 173.2 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 173.3 
3rd Revised Leaf No. 173.4 
5th Revised Leaf No. 174 
3rd Revised Leaf No. 175 

10th Revised Leaf No. 175.1 
5th Revised Leaf No. 175.2 

 
 

The proposed tariff amendments are being filed to remove references to Standby Sales Service 
which is no longer offered to Interruptible Transportation customers. Standby Sales Service, under which 
the Company would supply gas to Interruptible Transportation customers should their retail supplier fail to 
deliver sufficient gas supply, is no longer offered as the difference between Interruptible Transportation 
customers’ supply requirements and the gas delivered to the Company’s citygates on behalf of these 
customers is handled through the Company’s gas balancing provisions established pursuant to Case 05-G-
0935. Due to the housekeeping nature of this filing, the Company requests that the requirements of Section 
66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law as to newspaper publication be waived. 

 
Questions related to this filing should be directed to Stacy Powers at (845) 486-5815 or 

spowers@cenhud.com. 
 

 
 
  
 
                                                    Yours very truly, 
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                                               Michael L. Mosher 
          Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 
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